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Vicarage Primary School facilitates 

SEND conference in Romania.  

The aim of the three -day conference, 

which took place between Tuesday, 15 
and Thursday, 17 November 2016, 

was to provide an overall vision and 

provision map to meet the childrenôs 
needs. 

Three members of staff from 
the Vicarage Primary School 

SEND Team, Michael Mednick, 
Roxana Vasiloiu and Katy 

McDonald, del ivered the 

conference to a delegation of 
head teachers, teachers, 

parents and other professionals, 
who work with SEND children 

across Romania. 

The representatives shared the 

practice developed at Vicarage and 

used their experience of teaching in 
the UK to map a SEND vision for 

implementation in Romania. 

The Conference comprised three 

strands: the basic principles of working 
with children with complex needs; 

working with children with Autism; 
how to support children with dyslexia 

and literacy difficulties.  

Within each strand, tuition on a 

number of interventions, such as 
Intensive Interaction, Communication 

Necklaces, the Listening Programme, 

Multi-Sensory approaches to literacy, 
Lego Therapy, Turnabout, Massage, 

Colourful Semantics, and Sensory Diets 
was provided. 

The conference was held at the 

Curative Education Centre, Simeria, a 
special school that includes 100 SEND 

pupils up to the age of 16, and a 
further 50 in a post -16 provision. The 

school also has a FE provision where 

adults as old as 60 can develop craft 
skills such as weaving, woodwork and 

lace making with the 
possibility of selling 

the items made 
t h r o u g h  s c h o o l 

enterprise. 

Vicarage is a Centre of 
Excellence for SEND 

and in the past 
representatives from 

Romania have visited the school to see 

how SEND pupils were supported. This 

led to an invitation to deliver the 
Conference in Romania.  

During their time at the school the 
Vicarage team visited classes and 

worked with pupils, teachers and 
parents. Michael also visited a 

combined primary and secondary 

school and met with the head teacher 
and leadership team to discuss SEND 

provision. 

As well as forging links between 

schools, the conference also left 

attendees confident in the knowledge 
that they have the skills to transform 

the lives of SEND pupils and inspired 
to continue their work.  

Vicarage SEND to Romania  

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
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St Bonaventure's Year 7 

basketball team have been 
crowned the Junior NBA 

Champion for the second year 
in a row.  

The win came on Thursday, 12 

January 2016, at UEL Sportsdock. 

St Bonaventureôs triumphed in the 

final to win the tournament with 
the end score an amazing 30-0.  

Schools both within London and 

outside the Capital took part in the 

c om pe t i t i o n .  Te a ch e r  a n d 
Basketball Coach Aaron Senior 

explained: ñIt was a wonderful 
opportunity for our Year 7 students 

to experience. 

When they joined 
school back in 

September I bet 
t h e y  n e v e r 

imagined they 
would be playing 

on the same 

floor as NBA 
stars and the 

iconic O2 Arena. 
W h a t  a n 

opportunity for 

them. 

ñThe boys 

represented the 
school excellently, 

all their hard 
w o r k  o n 

fundamentals paid off and their skill 

level really showed. Watching the 
NBA starts play in the Global 

Games at the end of the day at the 
magnificent O2 Arena topped it all 

off wonderfully. It was an 

exhausting but brilliant day.ò 

Thanks go to Mr Senior and Coach 

Onireti for all their hard work 
organising the day and for their 

commitment  and dedicat ion 
ensuring the boys were ready for 

the competition.  

The Junior NBA League was 
created for 11-12 year old boys and 

girls in secondary schools to 
participate in basketball. The 

League is organised and operated 
by the local basketball federations 

in partnership with the NBA. The 

league features 30 Junior NBA 
Basketball League school teams 

that will represent one of the 30 
NBA teams throughout the season.  

Back in September, NPW was 

delighted to report that Aaron had 
earned the Level 4 Basketball 

Referee title. Read the article in 
Newsletter Autumn 2016, Issue 4 - 

in the NPW Archive here. 

From NPW  
School staff need 

to stay vigilant 
a g a i n s t  t h e 

r a n s o m w a r e 
scam targeting 

schools.  

An email scam is 
t a r g e t i n g  U K 

Schools and using 
ransomware to 

extort money. This email scam is an easy trap to fall into: 
someone claiming to be from the DfE states that sensitive 

documents (which are actually ransomware) can only be 

sent to the Head.  

The BBC says that: ñThe email will include a zip file, 

potentially masked as an Excel or Word document. The 
attachment will contain ransomware that, once 

downloaded, will encrypt files and demand money to 

unlock them.ò 

NPW Service level Agreements to schools 

2017 -2020 have been dispatched.  

All information regarding service offers from NPW 

were sent to individual school business managers 
and head teachers in December 2016. 

If you have not seen this information please check 

your email inbox in case it was missed and then 
contact sla@npw.uk.com. 

NPW must receive your completed Charge Sheet by 
Friday, 10 March 2017. 

If you already have a three -year agreement (2016-
2019) you will have received a letter from the Chief 

Executive, informing you of the service charges for 

2017-2018 only. 

Contact Jonathan Parr on 020 8249 6963 with any 

queries. 

St Bonaventureôs are Junior NBA Champions again 

twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
http://www.npw.uk.com/editorial/npw-newsletters/
http://www.npw.uk.com/editorial/npw-newsletters/
http://www.npw.uk.com/editorial/npw-newsletters/
mailto:sla@npw.uk.com
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Subscribe to receive the NPW Newsletter to your inbox weekly here 

Any queries? Stories or events for publication? Advertising a school vacancy or service?  

Contact us at : newsletter@npw.uk.com 

twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
http://www.npw.uk.com/newsletter/index.php
mailto:newsletter@npw.uk.com
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It has been a requirement that all schools have a 

designated member of staff to co -ordinate Educational 
Visits (of all types). The member of school staff 

designated as the EVC should be specifically competent 
in key areas, including: 

¶ Health and safety policy and procedures, common 

sense and proportionate approaches to managing 

risk benefits. 
¶ Implementing appropriate preventive and protective 

measures 

¶ Providing appropriate training and information  

¶ Preparing for emergencies, including recording and 

reporting accidents 

¶ Evaluating, monitoring and reviewing procedures 

and arrangements regularly 

This one-day session, delivered by Alan Merry, will 

cover all the legal responsibilities for schools around 

educational visits, and will give specific training to EVCs 
using a range of strategies including discussion, 

presentation and workshop activities. 

Designated EVCs will know national and local 

procedures, and will be able to prepare and implement 

school procedures for approving and evaluating visits 

¶ making contracts with external providers  

¶ financial records for educational visits 

¶ keeping parents informed 

Date: Wednesday, 8 February 2017 (limited 

availability ) and Wednesday, 26 April 2017 

Time: 09:30 ï 15:30 hours. 
Venue: Francis House (lunch included) 

To reserve a place on either of the training sessions 
above please email geetha.unnithan@npw.uk.com 

First Aid courses are delivered by 

Strong Roots Training. Unlike some 
training providers, their courses are 

regulated by Qualsafe, an Ofqual recognised Awarding 
Organisation, established by experts in the First Aid 

training industry, strict limits apply on the number of 

trainees on courses at any one session. 

First Aid training dates are as follows:  

¶ Monday, 30 January ï Wednesday, 1 February 

2017: First Aid at Work (with basic paediatric add 
on) - 3 day 

¶ Thursday, 2 February ï Friday, 3 February 2017: 

First Aid at Work Refresher (with basic paediatric 

add on) - 2 day 
¶ Thursday, 23 February ï Friday, 24 February 2017: 

Paediatric First Aid - 2 day 

¶ Monday, 6 March ï Wednesday, 8 March 2017: First 

Aid at Work (with basic paediatric add on) - 3 day 

¶ Thursday, 9 March ï Friday, 10 March 2017: First 

Aid at Work Refresher (with basic paediatric add on) 
- 2 day 

If you would like one -day Emergency First Aid Training, 
or bespoke first aid training please email your query or 

needs to firstaidtraining@npw.uk.com and someone 

will be in touch to discuss this further and discuss your 
needs further and make suitable arrangements. 

New First Aid at Work with 

Paediatric Training  

This course is designed to give the óFirst Aiderô the 

skills and knowledge to manage First Aid incidents 
in the workplace setting. It includes the required time 

allocation for the Paediatric Course, satisfying Ofsted 

requirements. The course is run as one event but will 
be awarded as two qualifications with two certificates 

issued, Level 3 First Aid at Work and Level 3 Paediatric 
First Aid.  

The course times for this training will be:   09:00 ï 
17:00. This course MUST be attended in full, failure to 

attend in full for whatever reason, will result in 

certification not being awarded.  

DATES for the new criterion training  

Monday, 27 February ï Wednesday, 1 March 2017: 
First Aid at Work with Paediatrics  

Contact Geetha Unnithan with any general queries at 

geetha.unnithan@npw.uk.com or 020 8249 6973. 

STOP PRESS 

Dates for the Summer and Autumn Terms 2017 have 
n o w  b e e n  a r r a n g e d ,  c o n t a c t 

firstaidtraining@npw.uk.com for further information.  

EVOLVE is going from strength to strength with more 

than 1,170 users signed up from our schools. To 
register to use EVOLVE, contact Alan Merry, Geetha 

Unnithan or Jonathan Parr, who will send you your login 
details and starter guide and help with any queries.  

CALLING: Educational Visits Co -ordinators  

twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
mailto:geetha.unnithan@npw.uk.com
mailto:firstaidtraining@npw.uk.com
mailto:geetha.unnithan@npw.uk.com
mailto:firstaidtraining@npw.uk.com
http://evolve.edufocus.co.uk/evco10/unknown.asp
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CIEH Level 2 Award In Food Safety  
Following a successful pilot, NPW is pleased to offer extra 
provision, resource and school staff working with food who are 
not catering team members an opportunity to achieve the CIEH 
Level 2 Food Safety Award.  

Everyone who works with food (teaching and support staff) has a special safeguarding 
responsibility to ensure the food they prepare, work with or serve is safe to eat.  

Grainne Sheehy, NPW Client Catering Development Officer, 
will coach staff on Food Safety. The course content will 
cover broad concepts of food hazards and how they can be 
contained and will be assessed by a test paper of 30 multiple 
choice test questions, culminating in the examination and 
awarding of the CIEH Level 2 Award in Food Safety. 

Staff will benefit from learning in a classroom environment: 
meeting their peers and sharing good 

practice and asking questions directly. 

Venue: Francis House 

Date and Time: Friday, 24 
February 2017 between 09:00 and 
17:00 

Cost: £75 including lunch and 
refreshments. 

Contact: 
grainne.sheehy@npw.uk.com 

NPW is offering a one day workshop on 
Thursday, 2 March 2017 at Francis House.  

The session, led by Louise Malina, provides a 
ñhands onò approach to procurement using 
practical exercises and will assist all schools with 
developing procurement policies, understanding 
due diligence and ensuring they are compliant 
with UK, EU and other contracting rules.  

Schools who have purchased the 
N P W  P r o c u r e m e n t  a n d 
Contract ing Service are 
automatically entitled to a free 

place. Those schools who have 
not purchased this service are 

welcome to attend, the cost is 
£149.00 (plus VAT). Should 

schools subsequently 
purchase the service 
then this sum will be 
refunded. 

The course includes training materials, lunch and 
other refreshments throughout the day.   

Please contact Louise if you would like to reserve 
a place on the course or learn more about this 
v i t a l  s e r v i c e  t o  s c h o o l s  a t 
louise.malina@npw.uk.com 

Procurement and Contracting Support -  Training  

twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
mailto:grainne.sheehy@npw.uk.com
mailto:louise.malina@npw.uk.com
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¢ƘŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ƛƴ bŜǿƘŀƳ 
[ƻƴŘƻƴΦ  

¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘΥ  

ƻƴΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ ноǊŘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΣ нлмт  

ŦǊƻƳΥ пΥмр ǘƻ рΥпр ǇΦƳΦ  

wŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ  

tƭŀŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀǘΥ  

ǿǿǿΦǘŜŀŎƘƴŜǿƘŀƳΦŎƻΦǳƪ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǇƭŀŎŜΦ  

¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ bŜǿƘŀƳ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎΦ  

CƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘΥ  

¶ ¢ƘŜ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ƻŦ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ bŜǿƘŀƳ  
¶ Iƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ Ǉƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ  

¶ .ŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ bv¢ ƛƴ bŜǿƘŀƳ  
¶ ¢ƘŜ ƛƴŘǳŎǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ bv¢ǎ  

twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
http://www.teachnewham.co.uk
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twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
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twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
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twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
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twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
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twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices

